     MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

September 27, 2007

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:45pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Pamela Graham, Judy Minkus, Deena Zarlin, Erich Schmid, Dave Gross and Carolyn Carleton. Also present was Ray Alarcon and Mark Oatney, our new K-8 Art teacher who was introduced to all present.
2) Minutes: (MSC Erich/Dave) to approve the minutes of 8/23/07) All ayes on the vote.
3) Open Forum for Public Comment: no comments.

4) Financial Report: Sara Spring is away and will present a financial report in October.

5) Correspondence: Carolyn presented a complete list of Endowment Fund donors to date that was submitted to the Community Foundation of Mendocino County for inclusion in their annual report thank you list. A question about a matching grant from Wachovia Bank in Sept 2005 was discussed and Carolyn will contact Kathleen Rzeplinski and Ron Bowman for clarification on the amount of the matching donation for Bob Mathey’s donation. 

Three restaurants have contacted Jessica requesting MUSE benefits; Stevenswood, MacCallum House and Mendocino Hotel. Jessica will contact Mac House for a Wednesday night dinner benefit on February 27th. Mendo Hotel will be contacted for a possible honoree dinner in March. Stevenswood could be a possible location for an afternoon Coffee/Chocolate/Wine Tasting on Saturday November 24th on Thanksgiving weekend.

Mark Oatney presented some ideas of fund-raising: Chevron has matching grant possibilities that Mark will forward to Carolyn to pursue. Another idea was a  student art sale on display for a week with parents being offered first chance to purchase at Odd Fellows Hall or Mendo Art Center, perhaps at school year-end.

Jessica presented gifts for all board members to commemorate a full year of trusteeship. 

6) Committee Reports: 

(a) Jeep Raffle: Sales estimates are at about $23,500 - $24,500 to date. The MUSD Parent’s group is asking for parents to take 5 ticket sales packets with an offering of a Frankie’s ice cream party to the class with the most ticket sales. A mailer has gone out to 600 of Honer’s Harvest vendors at a cost of $350 to us. 

Discussion followed regarding the raffle drawing event on Oct. 28th with Friendship Park available at no cost to us through Parks and Rec.  Another possible venue discussed was a matinee drawing at the Oct 21st concert, without the expense of another hosted event. It was decided that the concert was preferable. Catherine Stone will be asked to draw the winning ticket.

An idea to give teachers or classified staff gratis raffle tickets was discussed if we do not sell the full 2500 tickets but it was decided that it would be inappropriate to lower the odds for the paid ticket buyers.     

(b) By-Laws Revisions: report in the future.

(c) Expense Reporting: report in the future.

(d) Margy Crowningshield Oct 20th Concert: Carolyn presented a projected expense/income statement as well as a volunteer sign-up sheet for the Saturday night and Sunday afternoon matinee, Oct. 20th at 8 PM and the 21st at 3PM. There are 10 performers. The focus for the concert is on a three-generation Mendocino musician’s performance.  A flyer announcing the 2 concerts, full profits of which are being donated to MUSE, went out in a MHS mailer this week. 

7) Events Calendar: To be deferred to next meeting.

8) MUSE grant proposal requirements: Deena will rewrite our grant proposal form requirements emphasizing the grantee’s contribution to MUSE’s publicity for grantee’s programs.   

9) Other Items of Interest: Pamela gave an update on the December Candlelight Tour schedule; Dec 5th in Little River/Albion, Dec 6th in Mendocino and Dec. 7th in Ft. Bragg.  Ticket prices have been raised to $25.00 with $5 for children under 12. Cowlicks sponsored the Gingerbread House contest last year and the new owners will be asked to sponsor and show this year’s display. Mendocino choir will be asked to sing on the 5th Tour of Little River/Albion Inns and the 6th of the Mendo Inns and perhaps Ft. Bragg Choir can be encouraged to participate on the Dec. 7th Ft. Bragg Inn Tour.  

Kim Bratton requested a use of our non-profit status for Choral Booster’s funds to be processed until they receive their own non-profit status. Jessica will check with Suzanne Norgard on how MUSE handled a similar arrangement with the Community Foundation before our non-profit status was finalized.

Discussion followed on changes to school district policy for payments to independent contractors that teach electives or supplemental programs, some of which MUSE has funded in the past. The IRS is requiring that all hired subcontractors be teacher-credentialed so any MUSE grant funding will follow school district requirements as mandated by the IRS. Questions regarding funding parameters should be directed to Katherine Stone before proposals are presented to MUSE for potential funding.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:15 PM.

Next Meeting is Thursday, October 25th at MMS Library at 3:40 PM when grant proposals will be presented for funding.

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Carleton, Secretary
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